
 
 

Welcome to the Reverend George A. Brown Memorial School website! On behalf of our school community, 
I thank you for visiting our website, home of the Bears! As a Catholic school community, we believe that 
through modeling kindness, forgiveness, and compassion, we can make a difference in GodÕs world. We 
believe all children should feel safe, loved, and inspired throughout their academic and spiritual journey to be 
passionate learners and live Christ-centered lives. 
 

We are a Pre-K through fourth grade elementary school located in Sparta, New Jersey that serves nearly 400 
students. We are a proud member of both the Catholic Academy of Sussex County and the Paterson Diocese. 
In 2012, Reverend Brown was awarded the most prestigious recognition as a National Blue Ribbon School 
for academic excellence. The school has also been designated a Star School by the Diocese of Paterson for its 
success in teaching mathematics, science, and technology. As a learning community, we strive for the 
spiritual, academic, emotional, and social success of our students. Our vision is to educate our students with 
21st Century skills and to foster a lifelong love of learning.  
 

The New Jersey Student Learning Standards and the Next Generation Science Standards guide our curricula. 
The students work diligently on religion, literacy, mathematics, science, and social studies. Spanish 
instruction begins in our Early Childhood Development Program and continues through 4th grade. The 
students also participate in our strong music, art, library, and physical education programs. We strive to offer 
meaningful learning experiences that will inspire innovative thinkers and confident learners.  
 

Reverend Brown is also among one of the first elementary schools to offer a Makerspace. Our Makerspace 
encourages studies in STEAM (science, technology, engineering, art, and math) and provides hands-on, 
creative ways for students to design, experiment, build, and invent based on their individual passions and 
ideas or projects that are curriculum driven. 
 

Technology is an important tool for many of the subject areas. We utilize iPads and mobile laptop carts 
during learning centers in the classrooms. This allows our teachers to leverage the on-line educational 
programs that are available and begin to foster twenty-first century pedagogies.  
 

We firmly believe that the support of our parents and the community is an integral part of the success of 
Reverend Brown. The Parent Guild plans and implements important activities, fundraisers, and events. In 
addition, the Parent Guild, through hard work and dedication, has provided valuable financial support to our 
school. Our strong partnership with the parents allows us to work together to achieve common goals for the 
benefit of all our students. 
 

I am honored to be the principal of Reverend Brown. Our school is a highly academic, competitive, and 
warm, loving learning environment for all students. We are a community that makes everyone feel 
supported, loved, and accepted. The staff, Parent Guild, and all of its members are committed to providing a 
safe, caring, and challenging educational environment.  
 

Thank you for taking the time to visit our website. Browse through the webpage to learn more about our 
school and Academy. I extend an open invitation for you to come and visit our beautiful school and to see all 
of the amazing things the students and staff do here at Reverend Brown. Please contact me if you would like 
a tour or have any questions regarding the educational opportunities we have for your family at 973-729-
9174. You may also contact me by email at: patriciaklebez@revbrownschool.org. 
 

Sincerely, 

Patricia A. Klebez 
Principal 


